Penkivil Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD ON
MONDAY 4 AUGUST IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
 
MOTIONS ADOPTED BY MEETING
 
MOTION 1
 
Proposed Vivian Faulk Seconded William Mouroukas carried unanimously.
 
Residents of Bon Accord Ave to be given adequate warning in writing of road closures for High Holy Days with a request that residents advise Council of any external services such as carers, meals on wheels deliveries etc with details of number plates.
 
Secretary Keith Bryars will also write to the Manager of Technical Services requesting this.
 
MOTION 2
 
Proposed Vivian Faulk Seconded William Mouroukas carried unanimously.
 
Council to give Bon Accord Ave a higher status for clean up than at present as litter is being dropped by people passing through on the bike/pedestrian route.
 
MOTION 3
 
Proposed by William Mouroukas Seconded Vivian Faulk carried unanimously.
 
The Manager Technical Services to be requested to review bike route marking in Bon Accord Ave as there is a conflict between parked cars and bikes.
 
MOTION 4
 
Proposed by John Iacus-Pisco Seconded by Vivian Faulk carried unanimously
 
Council review the need for traffic signals at the intersection of Flood St and Old South Head Rd because of safety concerns.
 
There was an expectation that signals would be installed as part of the Lifestyle Manor development. Safety concerns include dangers associated with right turning traffic into and out of Flood St and dangers to pedestrians by turning traffic.
 
MOTION 5
 
Proposed Keith Bryars Seconded Tess Stamwell carried unanimously
 
We are concerned by the reducing number of full care aged facilities such as hostels and nursing homes in Waverley. Council are requested to consider what can be done to reduce the loss of these facilities and what could be done to promote development of new facilities.
 
Keith Bryars detailed that there currently are only 136 Nursing Home beds and 138 Hostel beds in the Waverley Council area. There were 47 Hostel beds in the Benevolent Society’s Chapman House facility before it was closed.
 
 
Meeting commenced at:- 7.30pm
 
Attendance:- 
Councillors Tony Kay, Mora Main, Dominic Wy Kanak
Mayor Ingrid Strewe
Precinct Convenor Marcus Obermeder, 
Precinct Secretary and Traffic Representative Keith Bryars.
7 Residents signed the attendance sheet.
 
Apologies:- Councillor David Ridyard, Precinct DA representative Steve Latta, Kerry Lee
 
Adoption of Previous Minutes:- The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by the meeting without amendments. 
 
Council Responses to Motions in Previous Minutes.
 
1. As requested by Precinct a traffic counter was installed in Ocean Street North and results showed an average of 2112 cars per day. These results will be kept and changes monitored after completion of the new traffic signals at the corner of Ocean Street and Bondi Road. Once signals are installed and traffic has adjusted to the new situation Traffic Rep Keith Bryars will follow up with Council to make sure traffic flows are recounted. 

2. Council carried out a traffic turning survey at the intersection of Waverley Cres and Bondi Rd and a report was submitted to the last Council Traffic Committee meeting. Councillor Tony Kay who is the Alternate Chair on the Traffic Committee advised that any decisions made by the Transport Committee could not be made available to the public until they had been reported back to a full Council Meeting. William Mouroukas commented that the Council report talked about signing for no right turns into Bondi Rd rather than left turn only signs as requested. 

3. Motions 3 & 4 concerned a report submitted covering various issues in Thomas Hogan Reserve. Divisional Manager Greg Holten met with residents and Council understands all matters raised have been resolved. 
4. Council arranged for a Council Officer to inspect 14 Ocean St where there had been complaints of noise and disturbances from short stay tenants. Keith Bryars advised adjoining residents had advised him that problems had reduced in the last week or two. 

 
Councillor Tony Kay advised that minuting motions for Council action was a good idea but that quicker action could be achieved by phoning matters of concern to Council’s Service Desk. When doing this make sure a receipt number is received to help with tracking of any further follow up actions.
 
New Traffic Matters.
 
Keith Bryars noted that average day traffic counts in Ocean Street 2112 vehicles was significantly higher than counts 1660 quoted in the Traffic Report submitted with the Benevolent Society’s DA application currently before Council.
 
Vivian Faulk/William Mouroukas advised that residents of Bon Accord Ave were concerned about the extent of litter in the street which is signed as both a bike and pedestrian route to Bondi Beach. Also that road closures during High Holy Days (29 Sept to 9 Oct) caused problems for access for carers and meals on wheels deliveries to elderly residents. It was noted sections of roadway road marked for use by bikes were used by parked cars.
 
Councillor Tony Kay advised Council will be controlling entry and exits to Bon Accord Ave during High Holy week this year. Residents will be advised of details by letter box drop 14 days prior.
 
There was discussion concerning residents parking permits in Bon Accord Ave. Some residents want resident parking permit requirements removed whereas others want them retained. Vivian Faulk presented a letter to the mayor signed by 15 residents requesting resident permit signs be removed from this street. Anto Pratten advised he had been canvassing residents with a letter requesting they confirm to Council the permit system remain, he is concerned about the number of tradesmen working on nearby building sites and commuters parking there etc. The mayor advised that Council would organise an official survey before deciding any action.
 
3 motions concerning Bon Accord Ave are recorded later in these minutes.
 
DA Reports
 
The Benevolent Society’s proposed development in Ocean St is a significant DA currently before Council in the Penkivil Precinct. 
 
The Precinct Executive Committee has submitted a letter of objection to Council concerning this DA. Marcus Obermeder and Keith Bryars summarised details of these objections.
 
A new supermarket is proposed at the corner of Ocean St North and Bondi Rd but there was no discussion concerning this at this meeting.
 
General Business.
 
John Iacus-Pisco advised that in Kenilworth Lane the surface of the road was breaking up in places and a number of pot holes had developed. He will telephone the Service Desk to report this.
 
John Iacus-Pisco also wanted to know when traffic signals would be installed at the intersection of Flood St and Old South Head Rd. It was his understanding that the developers of the Lifestyle Manor in Flood St had agreed to pay for the installation of lights as part of this development. A motion was passed concerning this issue. Tony Kay advised it was his understanding RTA were not keen to install lights,
 
Tony Kay emailed the day following the meeting that he had been advised by the Developer “ No we never agreed to pay for traffic lights. We agreed to approach the RTA to see if Traffic Lights were an option and the response was a clear NO as they did not wish to see Flood St become a thoroughfare as is the case with Penkivil St.” Tony further suggests the intersection is one that could be addressed from various  safety and traffic movement perspectives. 
 
It was reported that a lot of rubbish was being dumped in front of a property at the Cnr Paul & Woodcock Streets including Cyprus Pines cut down from within the property. The mayor advised she would follow this up and also get Community Services to visit the residents.
 
The mayor showed a glass trophy Council had recently been presented as a Local Government communications award for their successful Safety in Summer campaign.
Convenor Marcus Obermeder requested the mayor pass on congratulations  to the Councillors and especially Council staff for a job well done from the precinct executive committee and all present.
 

The Meeting closed:- at 9.45pm
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